
TO:  James L. App, City Manager

FROM: Ed Gallagher, Community Development Director

SUBJECT: Planning Commission Vacancy 

DATE: April 1, 2014 

Needs: For the City Council to consider options for filling a vacancy on the Planning 
Commission. 

Facts: 1. On March 23, 2014, Rob Nash submitted a letter (copy attached) resigning his 
seat on the Planning Commission citing work conflicts that prevent him from 
regularly attending Commission meetings. 

2. Rob Nash’s term will expire February 28, 2016.

3. On February 27, 2014, the Council interviewed four applicants for three seats on 
the Commission. Darrell Cooper was not selected for a seat. A copy of Mr. 
Cooper’s application is attached.

Analysis and  
Conclusion The Council has two options for filling the new vacancy: (1) appoint Darrell Cooper or 

(2) direct staff to reopen the recruitment process and solicit more applications for 
Commission seats. Staff has contacted Darrell Cooper, who said that he is still interested 
in serving on the Commission. The second option would take 2-3 months to complete. 

Policy 
Reference: Adopted Council policies regarding advisory bodies. 

Options: a. By minute action, appoint Darrell Cooper to a term that will expire on February 28, 
2016; or 

b. Direct staff to re-open the recruitment period, setting a new deadline of May 31 to 
receive applications for Planning Commission; or 

c. Amend, modify, or reject the above option. 

Attachments:

Letter from Rob Nash 
Darrell Cooper’s Application 
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Received 
March 23, 2014 

Community Development Department
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